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INVITATION 

Academic Dimension Day begins at 1 p.m. Monday 
with panel discussions. At 3:30 p.m. there 
will be remarks from I.U. Vice President Glenn 

W. Irwin Jr., Charles F. Bonser, dean of SPEA, and Lori Wolner, student repre­
sentative. I.U. President John W. Ryan speaks at 4 p.m. 

SPEA welcomes state government on Tuesday. A panel of state officials opens 
at 1:30 p.m. and a historic meeting of five Indiana governors takes place at 
4 p.m. Wednesday is federal and local day for the housewarming. Seminars be­
gin at 10:30 a.m. Indianapolis Mayor William Hudnut speaks at 3 p.m. Addresses 
from other national figures continue throughout the afternoon. 

Finally on Thursday SPEA welcomes private and not-for-profit sectors. U.S. 
Senator Dan Quayle will lead a panel discussion on productivity in America be­
ginning at 10 a.m. Exec.utives from the Dana Corporation, Cummins Engine and 
Lilly Endowment also will speak. 

For a more complete schedule of events and speakers, call SPEA, ext. 3418. 

* * * 
COMEDY WRITING WORKSHOP SET 

Danny Simon, brother of playwright Neil Simon and mentor to Woody Allen, will 
be in Indianapolis on two weekends in October to teach a non-credit workshop, 
"The Craft of Comedy Writing," for IUPUI Continuing Studies. Mr. Simon has 
been a writer, head writer, script consultant and director for many of the top 
shows on television including "The Kraft Music Hall," "The Danny Thomas Show," 
"The Carol Burnett Show," and "Facts of Life." 

The workshop will be held Friday, Saturday and next Sunday, and the following 
weekend, Oct. 16, 17, and 18. Times on Fridays are 7-10 p.m.; Saturdays and 
Sundays, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. It will be held in Room 110 of the Nursing Build­
ing. Fee is $275 • . For information call IUPUI Continuing Studies, ext. 4501. 
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WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE, & SOMETIMES WHY 

Dental Continuing Education -- "Oral Pathology for Oral Surgeons," refresher 
course for oral surgeons presented by the I.U. School of Dentistry all day Mon­
day and Tuesday at the Sheraton West Hotel. The faculty is composed of Dr. 
William G. Shafer, chairman and Distinguished Professor of Oral Pathology; Dr. 
Lawrence I. Goldblatt, associate professor of Oral Pathology, and Dr. Charles 
E. Tomich, professor of Oral Pathology and director of the Division of Clinical 
Oral Pathology. 

Physiological -- "Functional Relationship between Posterior and Anterior Lobes 
of the Pituitary," Department of Physiology Seminar by Dr. Nira Ben-Jonathan, 
associate professor of physiology; Room 205, Medical Science Building, 4 p.m., 
Monday. 

What's on WAT -- "The Newborn: Helping Families Whose Newborn Requires Special 
Care," second program in a three-part series by Carol Mahan of the Riley Hos­
pital Department of Social Work, being broadcast by WAT 21, the I.U. School of 
Medicine's closed circuit medical television network. Noon Tuesday live with 
talkback. To be repeated at 7:30 p.m. Tuesday and at noon and 7:30 p.m. Thurs­
day. Program host is Dr. Richard Schreiner. 

Genetics -- "Alpha-1-Antitrypsin: A "Sweet" Polymorphism," Department of Medi­
cal Genetics Seminar by Bonnie Maidak, graduate student; Riley Research Confer­
ence Room 138, 4 p.m., Tuesday. 

Affirmative Action Update -- Staff training program sponsored by Personnel Ser­
vices to provide general information about affirmative action at the federal 
and state levels, and an overview of the Affirmative Action Office as it re­
lates to administrative duties and responsibilities. Room 240, School of Nurs­
ing Building, 10 a.m. to noon, Tuesday. 

Band Concert -- University Concert Band and Symphonic Band, Frederick C. Ebbs, 
conductor. Musical Arts Center, Bloomington, 8 p.m. Tuesday. Free. 

Oncological -- "The Use of Hypnosis in Treatment of Cancer Patients," Depart­
ment of Radiation Oncology Seminar by Dr. Elgan Baker, assistant professor of 
clinical psychology in the Department of Psychiatry; Room R-104, Radiation The­
rapy Building, 11 a.m. Wednesday. 

Birthday Party The 10th year for the new Riley Hospital will be celebrated 
~!:tlllif"'!!l:=!:itiliilllkwith a birthday party in the hospital lobby from 1 to 4 p.m. and from 10 p.m. 

to midnight Wednesday. 

Formal Opening -- The newly re-built courtyard between the old Riley Hospital 
and the new building, dedicated to the memory of Joseph Franklin, former vice 
president and treasurer of I.U. and member of the Board of Governors of the 
Riley Memorial Association, will open formally with a ceremony at the courtyard 
at 1:30 p.m. Wednesday. 

Occupational Hazards -- A continuing education course for dentists and their 
auxiliaries will discuss a wide variety of typical occupational hazards found 
within the dental office, laboratory and environs and how they can be minimized. 
Faculty includes Dr. Arden G. Christen, associate professor of preventive den­
tistry and Dr. Norman O. Harris; Howard Johnson's, 501 W. Washington Street, 
all day Wednesday. 
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Chemical -- "Carbanion Species as Substrates and Products in Electron-Transfer 
Reactions," Department of Chemistry Seminar by Dr. Cal Meyers, Southern Illi­
nqis University; Room 231, Krannert Building (38th Street), 4:30 p.m. Wednesday. 

Tubafest -- Jazz Tuba Concert, part of the 1981 Octubafest, guest artist Rick 
Malteson with the I.U. Jazz Ensemble. Recital Hall, Bloomington, 8:30 p.m. 
Wednesday. Free. 

Faculty Council -- IUPUI Faculty Council meets in Room 116 of the Law School at 
3:30 p.m. Thursday. 

Child Development -- "Diet and Children's Behavior," Riley Child Development 
Program Seminar by Dr. Ernest E. Smith, assistant professor of pediatrics and 
Child Development Program director; Meiks Conference Room, Riley Hospital (Room 
A564), 3:30 p.m. Thursday. 

Law Lecture -- "Sage Remarks," one of a Distinguished Lecturer Series at the 
I.U. School of Law-Indianapolis by Judge S. Hugh Dillin, U.S. District Court; 
Moot Court Room, School of Law, Thursday, 12:10-12:50 p.m. 

Getting Organized -- Staff training program by Personnel Services. General 
discussion and specific suggestions on what "being organized" is and how to be­
come better at it. Room 240, School of Nursing Building, 10 a.m. to noon, 
Thursday. 

Orchestra Concert -- I.U. College Orchestra, Keith Brown, conductor. Musical 
Arts Center, Bloomington, 8 p.m. Thursday. Free. 

Research and Sponsored Programs -- "Protection of Human Subjects in Research," 
seminar on the functions of the IUPUI Committee on Protection of Human Subjects 
and faculty responsibilities regarding preparation of materials for submission 
to the Committee. Status of University policy related to recent changes in 
federal regulations will be reviewed. Committee members will be present to 
answer specific questions. Room 221, School of Nursing Building, 10 a.m., Fri­
day. 

Biochemical -- Dr. Richard Shank, senior scientist, Department of Physical and 
Life Sciences, Franklin Research Center, Philadelphia, will be the speaker at 
the Biochemistry Faculty Seminar; subject to be announced. Room 205, Medical 
Science Building, 4 p.m. Friday. 

On Stage -- "The Importance of Being Earnest," play by Oscar Wilde. I..U. Thea­
ter. Tickets ($4) available at the Auditorium box office, 812-337-1103. Cur­
tain 8 p.m. Friday and Saturday, and Oct. 12-17. 

"Chapter Two," play by Neil Simon. Brown County Playhouse, Nashville. Tickets 
($5, children $2.50) available at the I.U. Auditorium box office, 812-337-1103 
or Playhouse box office, 812-988-2123. 

"Mean to be Free," IUPUI Children's Theater. All tickets $1. Union Building 
(1300 W. Michigan Street) auditorium, 1:30 p.m. Saturday. The play is about 
Harriet Tubman, who led hundreds of slaves to freedom on the underground rail­
road. 

"Madame Butterfly," opera by Puccini. I. U. Opera Theater. Musical Arts Cen­
ter, Bloomington, 8 p.m. Saturday. 

* * * 



NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Child Care Available -- Certified Montessori teacher, near campus (Woodruff 
Place), full or part-time. Phone 635-1959 or M. L. Kienle, ext. 8868. 

Volunteers Needed -- Male volunteers are needed for a drug study to be con­
ducted in the Lilly Clinic, Wishard Memorial Hospital. For further informa­
tion contact Peggy Pence, Department of Toxicology, I.U. School of Medicine, by 
calling ext. 7900 or coming to Room 009, Medical Research Facility, on Monday, 
Oct. 5 from 11 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., or Tuesday, Oct. 6, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Invited -- As this issue went to press Professor William F. Harvey of the I.U. 
School of Law-Indianapolis, was one of six law professors from the nation in­
vited to testify before the U.S. Senate Judiciary Committee. Professor Harvey 
explained that the committee is investigating the possibility that the federal 
court system may be intruding itself into society and the lives of people "where 
it has no business." Harvey is considered a national authority on the federal 
court system. 

Retiring -- Dr. K. William (Bill) Rinne, academic counselor, University Divi­
sion, retired from university service after 25 years on Sept. 30. Prior to his 
joining the University Division staff in 1974, Rinne served with the Alumni Of­
fice. He will continue to reside in Bloomington with his wife Anne. 

Bob Hope to Appear -- The Indiana Chapter of the Arthritis Foundation will fea­
ture Bob Hope in a special benefit performance on Friday, Oct. 16, at 8:30 p.m. 
in Market Square Arena. Reserved seat tickets ($15, $12.50, and $10) are avail­
able at Market Square Arena Box Office, Ross & Babcock Ticket Agency in the 
Downtown Hilton, and all L.S. Ayres Stores. 

Help! -- The University Theatre needs help in the Costume Department. Anyone 
with sewing skills who could volunteer some time to work on costumes for the 
fall shows should call Dr. Edgar Webb at ext. 2094. 

New Dean to Speak -- Dr. Howard D. Mehlinger, recently appointed dean of the 
I.U. School of Education, will address alumni of the school's Indianapolis cam­
pus at 6:30 p.m. Tuesday in the Hoosier Room of the IUPUI Union Building. Fpr 
more information call Kim Manlove at the IUPUI Alumni Office, ext. 8828. 

Child Care Center Changes -- Recent legislation 
gibility guidelines for free and reduced meals. 
quired. They may be obtained at the Child Care 
ing, or call ext. 3508. 

has made changes in income eli~ 
New application forms are re­

center in the Mary Cable Build-

Position Available -- Tenure track position, Medical Sciences Program, I.U. 
School of Medicine, Bloomington, Assistant Professor of Anatomy. Ph.D. (or 
equivalent) with research interests in structural and functional ultrastruc­
ture and/or histochemistry of the nervous systems. Postdoctoral experience and 
ability to attract extramural funding desirable. Major teaching duties are 
undergraduate anatomy and neuroanatomy for medical and graduate students. De­
velopment of an independent research program and guidance of graduate student 
research are required. Send curriculum vitae, statement of research interest 
and three letters of recommendation to Chairman, Anatomy Search and Screen Com­
mittee, Medical Sciences Program, I.U. Bloomington, Ind. 47405, by Dec. 7. 

*News Bureau 
Indiana University-Purdue University 
at Indianapolis 
355 Lansirig Street 
Indianapolis. Indiana 46202 
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IMPORTANT ELECTION DATES 

September 28, 1981: Deadline for Nomination Forms 
to be returned 

October 12, 1981: Ballots mailed to IUPUI Employees 

November 2, 1981: Ballots must be returned by 5:00 p.m. 

By now you've received your Nomination Form for 
the upcoming Staff Council election. Staff employees 
throughout the campus are expressing their interest in 
either running for a seat on the Council or serving on 
one of the committees. You have an opportunity to run 
for Staff Council and be part of a group who will con­
tinue the constructive work of the first Council, and 
develop innovative ideas for making IUPUI an even better 
place to work. 

You and your ideas are needed. You are needed at 
Staff Council meetings and at committee meetings to 
conmunicate the ideas you've had for a long time that 
will make positive changes. You have sound ideas for 
solutions to problems, but may have felt frustrated 
about expressing them because you didn't know how to go 
about it. Serving on the Staff Council will give you 
the opportunity you've been looking for. 

Worried about the amount of time involved and how 
long you would be away from work? The Board of Trustees 
authorized two hours per month for Staff Council members 
to attend Council meetings. These are held the third 
Wednesday of the month from 1:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m. If you 

t'ESSAGE FRa-i OR. IRWIN 

If you are among the persons at this campus who are 
represented through the IUPUI Staff Council, you can help 
to make the Council's work ' more representative by voting 
(and encouraging others to vote) in Council elections. 
Information on this year's election is provided in this 
issue of Staff News. To insure continued fulfillment of 
the purposes of the Council, your interest, your support, 
and your participation will be essential. 

' ' 

volunteer for 
conmittee work, 
these meetings are 
generally held 
during the lunch 
hours. Staff Council • , I~ . / 
members are very conscious of time used for meetings, 
and plan carefully in order not to interfere with the 
work schedule. 

At Staff Council meetings, Council members are able 
to coomunicate with each other, and frequently with 
representatives from departments around the campus. 
Key people from the following departments have met with 
the Staff Council: . School of Medicine, Personnel Depart­
ment, University Administration, Parking Services, IUPUI 
Police, Nutrition and Dietetics, and Continuing Studies. 

The purpose of inviting guests to speak is to pro­
vide a forum for communication. The Council's intent is 
to become informed of campus operations and to communi­
cate the information to IUPUI employees. Questions are 
raised and problems presented to guest speakers, not for 
the purpose of putting anyone on the spot, but to 
acquire correct, reliable infonnation and solve problems 
in a positive way. The Council strives to work with 
people to solve problems, and we believe we've been 
successful. 

The IUPUI Staff Council is a means for you to do 
something about improving the working life of the campus. 
You know what needs to be done, so fill out the Nomination 
Form and send it to the Council Office. BE A CANDIDATE 
FOR .YOUR DISTRICT. BE SOMEONE WHO TALKS AND TAKES ACTION· 
NOT JUST SOMEONE WHO TALKS. - , 

Misplaced the Nomination Fonn? Call the Council 
Office (2215) for another. 

IRWIN'S PARTY 
Last June 25, Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Irwin, Jr . 

hosted a reception for Staff Council members and their 
supervisors. The Irwin's gracious friendliness set 
the tone for a delightful afternoon where people became 
better acquainted, and especially, where supervisors 
were honored for supporting employees who take part in 
Council activities. Everyone had a wonderful time 
talking, sampling hors d'oeuvres, and strolling the 
picturesque grounds . 



ASK IRENE AND PAUL 

(Irene Uhl and Paul Uhl of lndianapol is) 

Dear Folks: 

Blue Cross/Blue Shield . has a special telephone 
number for IUPUI employees only: 263-4840. Jot this 
down in your telephone book for future reference. You 
now have a definite telephone number where you can 
reach . someone in tune with IUPUI employees. Let us 
know how this works for you. 

I & p 

The message this month is to vote for the 
representative of your choice in the upcoming Staff 
Council elections. We encourage you to run for office; 
if you aren't able to this time, please volunteer to 
serve on one of the Staff Council conrnittees. Your 
valuable ideas and opinions are neede~ . ~--

PLEASE SEND YOUR QUESTIONS TO IRENE AND PAUL, 
clo STAFF COUNCIL OFFICE, AO 122A. 

H. !. p I 

Only two more Health !11formdtiu11 Pro<JrJms .ire 
sched1Jlt>d for presentation . Your Jttendance ilnd 
inter1•st will de termine the schedulin9 of futtffl' 
sess ions. Pl ea<; e mark these datPs on yo1H· calendar: 

HOW YOU CAN ACHIEVE WELLNESS s :· ·s·ue· lla·r-rc.fr · · · - · - - -- · - · · 
Assoc ia te Dean and Assoc iate Professor 
School of Physical Education 

Thursday , October 15, 1981 
Fes ler Hall, Hurty Hall C* 
12 :10 p.m.-12 :50 p.m. 

NUTRITION FOR YOU 
Richard C. Powell, M.D. 
Professor of Medicine and Biochemistry 

and 
Sheila D. Ward, D.M.Sc. 
As s istant Professor 
Nutrition and Di e tetics 

Thursday, November 19, 1981 
Fes l er Hall, Hurty Hall C* 
12: 10 p .m. -1 2:50 p.m . 

*Food and Beverage are not allowed in Hurty Hall C. 

Bring someone from the office or the lab with you 
and l ea rn about wellness and nutrition . Your questions 
will be answered. Since you work at or across the 
s treet from the Medical Center, you have a unique 
opportunity to l earn health tips from the experts, and 
fo r free : 

Dr. Geo rge T. Lukemeyer (Executive Associate Dean 
of the School of Medicine) and Staff Council members 
Ca ro lyn McDona ld and Dorothy Medcalf have worked closely 
pla nn ing the HIP sess ions and inviting people to present 
prog rams . It' s all been done for you--an IUPUI 
empl oyee- -so you may communi cate with health experts 
to l earn mo re about yourself and your family, so you all 
may enj oy be tter health . 

~ TAFF NEHS 

WELCCJ'E., BERN I CE 
Bernice Chumley is the new secre tary at the CounL i l 

Office. She is a former Staff Council member and i ~ 
highly 4ualified for the position. Bernice worked.at. 
ttll' School of Education before movirHJ to the AO f\ u1 ldrnq. 
She ha s a friendly smile, and knows how t.o get tl1i nqs 
dune. We' re happy to have 13ern i ce on l\o.i rd. 

SHARON I:; r'OVED 
Sharer · Graves, former Council secretary, is now 

secretary to Dean Carol Nathan and Dean Paul Nagy . 
Council members admired Sharon's smooth, effici ent 
handling of Council matters . We're happy she is s till 
at the AO Building, only a short walk from the Counc il 
Office . 

PARK!~ IMPROVES 
One of the advantages of serving on the Staff 

Council is hearing representatives fro111 various c a111pu ~ 

offices explain their progra111s and answ<'r Council 
questions . At a meeting earli er this year, ttw Counc il 
invited Neil Lantz (Direc tor, Administrative f\ffairs), 
Robert Ti rmenstein (Direc to r , Parking Servic es) , and 
John Mulvey (Chief, JUPUI Police) to discuss pa rki ng 
and safe ty conditions throughout the campus . Council 
m~nbers asked questions concerning difficult parking 
problems, along with safety considerations. 

While the Staff Council can't claim total respon­
sibility for the improvements that have taken place, we 
do appreciate the improved parking, especiall y i n the 
Medical Center's conges t ed parking areas near t he 
Medi cal Sc i ence Building, Riley Ho spital, Nurs i ng Build ­
ing, and the Union Building. Staff in these area s t old 
Council members how happy they are with the improvements, 
because it's made getting to and from work much easi er. 

The Staff Council is happy that these three gen tle­
men took the i r time to conmunicate with us , and l is t en 
to our concerns . We thank them again for taki ng steps 
to improve the parking "s ituation." 

Sandra N. Fun k, Edito r 
S t af f Counci ! Otfi c.e 
f\O I 2 2A 

STAFF Col.t.cIL OFFICE: PERNICE CHl.M..Ev, SECRETARY. NJ 122 A (2215) 
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